
CareerSource Tampa Bay 
Ad Hoc By-Laws Committee Meeting Minutes 

 
 

Date:  August 1, 2019 
Location:  9215 N. Florida Avenue Tampa, FL.  
 
Call to Order 
Michael Bach called the meeting to order at 11:02 am. There was a quorum present with the 
following Ad Hoc By-Laws Committee members participating. 
  
Members in attendance 
Michael Bach, Tom Aderhold, Don Noble and Roy Sweatman. 
 
Members not in attendance 
Dr. Ginger Clark. 
 
Staff Present 
John Flanagan and Tammy Stahlgren. 
 
Board Liaison 
Kenneth Jones. 
 
Guests 
None 
 
Public Comments 
There were none 
 
Welcome and Introductions:  
Mr. Bach welcomed and thanked the committee of their time.  
 
Action Item: Approval of Minutes 

 
►June 27, 2019 Ad Hoc – By-Laws Committee Meeting Minutes 
 

• A motion to approve the June 27, 2019 Ad Hoc By-Laws Committee Meeting Minutes. 
 

• Motioned:  Roy Sweatman  

• Seconded: Tom Aderhold 
 

• There was no further discussion. The motion carried.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Discussion Items:  

Mr. Bach reviewed the following PowerPoint presentation on the By-Laws updating process.  

 
 
 



 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Changes to the Current By-Laws 
  
Ken Jones led the discussion on changes to the current By-Laws. 
 
The Committee members received a copy of the current By-Laws and a draft of revised By-Laws 
generated by the county.  
 
The committee previously completed the review of the By-Laws through Article IV. The committee 
resumed discussions with Article V., and reviewed the remaining By-Laws.   
 
There was discussion of combining the One-Stop Committee and Workforce Solutions Committee 
meetings. The recommendation of the committee is to merge these two committees. 
 
There is a recommendation to combine the Audit and Finance Committee meetings. It was 
recommended to create an Audit sub-committee.  
 
It was recommended that when a Board Members abstains from a vote that they should step out of 
the meeting until the vote is completed.  
 
Next Steps 
Committee discussion on the Standing Compensation Committee and Standing Youth Committee 
will be addressed at a future meeting.  
 
Ken Jones will draft amendments to the By-Laws to reflect the Ad Hoc Committee’s recommended 
changes. These amendments will be reviewed at a future meeting.  
 
Adjournment 
The meeting was adjourned at approximately 2:18 p.m. 
Minutes prepared by: Tammy Stahlgren, Administrative Services Coordinator. 


